NOTICE OF DISPOSITION OF DECLARATORY STATEMENT
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Board of Medicine
The Board of Medicine hereby gives notice: that the Notice of Declaratory Statement filed by Nyree Penn, MHSc., CAA, on September 12, 2023, seeking the agency’s opinion as the applicability of bringing parity to the professional landscape, ensuring that Certified Anesthesiologist Assists (CAAs) enjoy indirect supervision and prescriptive rights comparable to those of professional midlevel, counter-parts, Advanced Registered Nurse Practitioners (ARNPs) and Physician Assistants (PAs),  has been withdrawn.  The Notice of Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 49, No. 180 of the September 15, 2023, issue of the Florida Administrative Register.
Please refer all comments to: Paul J. Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov
